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"Achieving Our Goals” 

Optimist Club meeting was called to order by Prez Mike Burk who led the Pledge and Creed. Tim gave 
the invocation.    
 
Our guests included –  

Christian Burch (ONB Wealth Management) 
Norm VanWinkle 

 
Mike conveyed the opportunity to provide funding to our Club via HACIENDA Gives Back.  20% of 
money spent at Hacienda on December 2 – 711 N. First Avenue location will go to our Club provided 
you present the coupon sent earlier and handed out at the meeting. It includes gift cards bought that day at 
the 1st Avenue location – which can then be spent at any location.  If you’re not able to get to the 1st Ave. 
location Dec. 2 but want to support the fundraising effort, call Mike (812) 604-5213 and he will purchase 
a gift card for you then arrange for you to reimburse him and get the card in your hands.  What a way to 
support our Club financially!!   
 
The Club needs your help with Committee assignments.  Mike passed around a list with many open spots 
for monthly Programs, Invocation, Buddy Prizes and Prayer.   If you’ve not signed up, please call or 
email Mike to volunteer for a month. 
 
Mike spoke of the successful Youth Appreciation Breakfast and follow up students’ job shadow.  Thanks 
to Ron and Emily for co-chairing this effort on behalf of our Club as well as many who arranged for a 
student to job shadow.  Great service our Club does for students via this effort.  Our December 12 th meet-
ing will recognize the 2 Students of the Day each from Bosse, Central, Mater Dei and Reitz.  Their par-
ents and educators from each school will be our guests for lunch. The meeting moves to DiLegge’s Ban-
quet Room adjacent to the restaurant.  Parking is in the back lot with rear entrance to banquet room. 
 
A reminder, we are in the middle of raising funds for Santa Clothes Club.  The Telethon is December 2.  
Please send your check to Downtown Optimist Club Foundation, PO Box 3882, Evansville, IN 47737 or 
give it to Ron Eberhart 
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November 28 – ONB Atrium 10:00 AM  
Awarding of Club Foundation Grants 

December 12th – DiLegge’s Banquet Room 
Youth Appreciation Students (parking be hind DiLegge’s) 
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Rich Hawley, acting S of A collected money from several members but no money for the trivia game as 
all 4 groups guessed the correct answer 
 
Prez Mike introduced UE President Pietruszkie-
wicz.  He joined UE as the 24th President on 
July 1, 2018.  He said he and his wife, Siobhan 
fell in love with Evansville when they came to 
interview and was inspired by the community’s 
movement forward.  He talked about the oppor-
tunities available from having the Stone Family 
Center for Health Sciences.  Prez P, as he’s re-
ferred to on campus, indicated there’s plans for 
a new fitness center.  He said UE was up 13% in 
freshman enrollment – 498 students.  Total stu-
dents this fall is 2,200.  UE has 600 applications 
for the Physician Assistant Program but only 40 
are awarded – which speaks to the quality edu-
cation in the Program and related demand. 
 
Prez P talked of the success of Walter McCarty, 
as UE’s basketball coach and his commitment 
and involvement in the community.  He appro-
priately bragged on UE being 1 of 47 campuses 
in the U.S. that’s a Change Maker Campus.  UE 
is ranked 14 in the country in innovation of a 
university.  96% of UE students do an internship 
prior to graduating.  50% of students do some 
form of foreign study.  Very informative pro-
gram. 
 
—- Tim Deisher, November Bulletin Editor 
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